
 

 
 

I suppose you might call it faith if 
you believe in the sun, even on a 
cloudy day.  We probably all have 
that kind of faith.  

There are places where it might 
cloud over for weeks at a time.  )ÔȭÓ 
easy to get discouraged 
by the grey sky.  Yet, 
even in cloudy 
weather, we know the 
sun is still up there.  )ÔȭÓ 
still providing heat and 
light.  )ÔȭÓ ÓÔÉÌÌ ÍÁËÉÎÇ 
life possible. 

What happens if our 
life should cloud over 
with troubles?  What if 
we have to live for a while under the 
cover of dark disappointments? 

At times like that, we might ask why 
such things could happen to us.  We 
might question whether or not God 
is really there, whether or not He 
ÃÁÒÅÓȟ ×ÈÅÔÈÅÒ ÏÒ ÎÏÔ (ÅȭÓ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ 
help. 

7Å ÃÁÎȭÔ ÓÅÅ (ÉÍ ÄÉÒÅÃÔÌÙȢ  But God 
is certainly there.  He is doing His 
work, protecting and providing for 
us.  He causes the sun to shine, and 
the earth to produce.  He provides 
for our physical needs, making our 
life possible. 

But even more than that, the Son of 
God shines in His Holy Word.  This 
ÉÓ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÁÎÓ×ÅÒ ÔÏ ÏÕr spiritual  
need. 

 

'ÏÄ ÈÁÓÎȭÔ ÌÅÆÔ ÕÓ ÉÎ ÄÁÒËÎÅÓÓȟ ÔÏ ÔÒÙ 
to figure out the answers to life all 
by ourselves.  (Å ÈÁÓÎȭÔ ÌÅÆÔ ÕÓ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ 
wolves that prey upon our fears and 
needs.  God has given us everything 
we need in Jesus, His Son. 

We were sinful.  Jesus 
came from heaven to be 
our holiness.  We were 
dying.  Jesus came from 
heaven to be our life.  We 
were lost; Jesus came 
from heaven and found 
us.  He was punished in 
our place on the cross, 
and all our sins are 
forgiven in Him. 

3Ï ×ÈÅÒÅ ×ÅȭÄ ÄÅÓÐÅÒÁÔÅÌÙ ÔÒÙ ÔÏ 
unÄÅÒÓÔÁÎÄ ȣ ×ÈÅÒÅ ×ÅȭÄ 
desperately try to get life right, and 
find comfort against fear and guilt 
ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ×ÒÏÎÇ ×ÅȭÖÅ ÄÏÎÅ ȣ 'ÏÄ 
breaks in, shows us His Son, and 
ÓÁÙÓȡ ȰÔÈÅ ÒÉÇÈÔÅÏÕÓ ÓÈÁÌÌ ÌÉÖÅ ÂÙ 
ÆÁÉÔÈȟȱ ÆÁÉÔÈ ÉÎ (ÉÍȦ  

That means forgiveness for sins. 
That means the exchange of our fate 
in hell, for eternal joys in heaven. 
That means help for cloudy days, 
fears and doubts.  

Why not join us this Sunday?  God 
has given us His Holy Word, that we 
might obtain this faith: assurance 
that we have a gracious God in 
Christ. 
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Worship Schedule 
Sundays  8:30 & 10:45 a.m. 

Sunday School & Adult Bible Class 
9:40 a.m.  

Serving Peace 
  Pastor Tim Hartwig  
Office ɀ 507-385-1386 
Cell ɀ 507-382-6826 
pastorhartwig@gmail.com   

Office - Karen Wold 
karen@peacemankato.com  

Church Council 
President: 
  Brad Wosmek 
Vice President: 
  Nick Hauman 
Secretary: 
  Matt Riehl  
Spiritual Leadership:  
  Paul Fries 
Christian Education:  
  Bob Paulsen 
Property Management: 
  Matt Bindert  
Stewardship: 
  Brian Koch 
Gospel Outreach: 
  Greg Vandermause 
 

*ÅÓÕÓȭ ,ÁÍÂÓ 0ÒÅÓÃÈÏÏÌ 
  Joslyn Moldstad ɀ 385-7752 
  joslynmoldstad@gmail.com  
 

Crossed - Youth Group 
www.peacemankato.org/crossed 
crossedyouth@gmail.com 
 

Special Interest Dates 

5th  Confirmation Examination 
  6:00p 

7th  Confirmation 10:45a 

9th  Council Meeting 6:30p 

21st Annual Voters Meeting 6:30p 

14th Good Friday Service 6:30p 

26th  Preschool Graduation 10:00a 

31st  Wednesday Divine Service 
 w/ Holy Communion 6:30p 

 Adult Choir rehearsal 7:30p 

6/4  Installation Service 3:00p 
 

FAITH  
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The purpose of our congregation is to worship God, who gives life through Word and Sacrament; to serve one 
another in love and fellowship; and to proclaim forgiveness and salvation to all through Jesus Christ alone. 
 
 
 
The Mission & Ministry Coordination Council (MMCC) meeting of Peace Lutheran Church was held on April 11, 
2017. Council members present were:  Pastor Hartwig, Brad Wosmek ς President, Nick Hauman ςVice President, 
Bob Paulsen ς Christian Education, Brian Koch ς Stewardship, Matt Bindert ς Property Management.  Absent 
and excused: Paul Fries ς Spiritual Leadership, Greg Vandermause ς Gospel Outreach, Matt Riehl ς Secretary. 

ü Announcements  

ü Agenda ς Approved  

ü Minutes of Previous Meeting ς Approved  

ü tŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ (Pastor Hartwig) 
¶ Attendance has been good (291 in March), Sunday school and Bible Study also good.   
¶ Looking Ahead: Maundy Thursday Communion Service, April 13 at 6:30 PM; Good Friday Tenebrae 

Service, April 14 at 6:30 PM; Easter Sunday Services, April 16 at 6:30 AM and 9:00 AM; Easter Breakfast 
provided by the softball team at 7:30 AM; Confirmation, May 7th at the 10:45 AM service.; Installation 
Service, June 4.  What time?; VBS, June 12-14. 

¶ Membership changes: Additions: Danae Hennessey, Jeff & Alison Huber, Natalie Michaletz, Jerrid 
Michels, Alyssa Shields, Matthew & Anna Shields, Tom & Ellen Stark.  Transferred out: Emily Klammer, 
Leah, Aiden, Holly, & Maggie. 

V Motion: ratify membership changes for pastorΩǎ report; MMSP 

ü Spiritual Leadership (Coordinator ~ Paul Fries)  
ü Gospel Outreach (Coordinator ~ Greg Vandermause) 
ü Christian Education (Coordinator ~ Bob Paulsen) 
ü Stewardship (Coordinator ~ Brian Koch)  
ü Property Management (Coordinator ~ Matt Bindert)  
¶ Relocation of wood pile completed  
¶ Tim Paulsen has obtained LED bulbs for Narthex, will work with Bethany in coming weeks to obtain lift 

to replace bulbs.  Should be completed next week. 
¶ Wind break window showing signs of rust and corrosion.  Potential volunteers needed to sand/blast and 

paint. 

ü Old Business  
¶ Chris Driesbach Concert: Action Item: need to contact to move forward. 
¶ Considerations for 2nd Pastor Starting 

o Adjusting the budget 
Á June 1st start date 
Á Moving expenses 
Á Laptop / Phone 

o Welcome activities 
o Installation June 4th  
Á Must be late enough in afternoon for area pastors to attend 
Á Hosting a meal 
Á Should we rent a tent? 
V **We decided that the instillation should be held at 3:00PM**  
V **Action Item: property manager should work on getting a tent for the instillation** 
V **Action Item: obtaining Chairs from Bethany** 

Council Meeting Minutes ɀ April 11 , 2017 
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¶ Don Krueger from LACE would like to present to the congregation between services about ways 
members could invest in LACE and lower the interest rate to Peace. 

V **Action Item: get potential dates** 
¶ 2017-2018 Budget. 

ü New Business 
¶ Construction Committee Update 

¶ School Board Position 
V Motion: president should draft a letter to the Mount Olive congregation to ask the advisor 

position be made permanent.  MMSP 

¶ Set Date for Annual Voters Meeting. 
V **May 21st after second service** 

¶ Summer Council Retreat 
V **Held in late July early August** 

¶ Art of Godliness? 

¶ Nominees for open Council positions 
o Vice President 
Á Nick Hauman (Incumbent) 
Á Derek Harstad 

o Secretary 
Á Greg Miller 

o Stewardship Board Chair 
Á Kincaid Smith 
Á Jason Westman 

o Spiritual Leadership Board Member 
Á Rob Pipal (Incumbent) 
Á Eric Woller 

ü Next council meeting ς Tuesday, May 9th @ 6:30 pm.   

ü aƻǘƛƻƴ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƻ ŀŘƧƻǳǊƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ tǊŀȅŜǊ. MMSP.  

Respectfully Submitted,  Matthew Riehl 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please welcome our new members: 
Seth Grabow 

Danae Hennessey 

Jeff & Alison Huber 
Jerrid Michels 

Alyssa Shields 
Matt & Anna Shields 
Tom & Ellen Stark 

Jon & Lisa Wendinger, Andy, Elie 
 



 

As you have seen there has been lots of activity over the last month under the 
direction of our General Contractor R. Henry Construction, with excavation, 
masonry and plumbing work underway.  We have closed on the financing for the 
construction loan and are just a few weeks away from the arrival of Builders for 

Christ, around the first weekend in June.  BFC will be assisting with our project this summer and 
workdays will be Tue. ɀ Sat.  Peace volunteer construction workers are encouraged to help during these 
days.  The first BFC workday will be Tuesday June 6th.  We will be encouraging sign ups so the Builders 
Project Manager can get an idea of how many volunteers to plan for each day.  Watch for more 
information in the coming weeks on how you can sign up to help. 

We are still looking for a camper or two to use for a good part of the summer to house BFC volunteers on 
site.  Dates needed: 
June 2nd ɀ June 19th 
July 1st ɀ July 31 

If you can supply a camper or know of someone who might be willing to lend us one, please contact Todd 
Olsen at 507-304-1366 or email tolsen66@gmail.com. 

 

Feeding the Builders!  
We have a wonderful opportunity to serve our Lord through our present building project.  Fifty-
five noon meals will be needed, plus snacks for morning and afternoon coffee breaks.  Over the 
next few weeks, there will be sign-up sheets provided in the Narthex.  Please prayerfully 
consider how you and your family can assist in the feeding of the Builders.  

Here are the ways you can help.  

1. Cook meals at your home and bring them to the church (if cooking for 40 is too much, consider doing 
it with another family).  

2. Bring in treats for morning/afternoon coffee time. 
3. Offer your time to oversee the kitchen duties. 

'ÕÉÄÅÌÉÎÅÓ ÆÏÒ 0ÒÅÐÁÒÉÎÇ ÍÅÁÌÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ Ȱ"ÕÉÌÄÅÒȭÓ ÆÏÒ #ÈÒÉÓÔȢȱ 
¶ Plan the meal to feed 40 adults.  
¶ 4ÈÉÓ ÉÓ ÔÈÅ "ÕÉÌÄÅÒȭÓ ÍÁÉÎ ÍÅÁÌ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÄÁÙȢ ! ÈÏÔ ÍÅÁÌ ÉÓ ÒÅÑÕÉÒÅÄȢ 
¶ Please include a vegetable or salad.  
¶ Fridays will always be Soup and Sandwich day. 
¶ Meals should be delivered no later than 10 a.m., the day you are scheduled. Earlier if the meal 

needs to be cooked and not just warmed up. 
¶ Meals can be brought ahead of time and we will freeze them for future use, if needed. 
¶ Mark your bowls and pans!!! There will be a common area for your property to be picked up. 
¶ If you are unsure how much food to prepare. Here are a few tips. 
Á One 9X13 pan will be cut into 8 squares. (4 pans needed) 
Á One 8 qt. soup pot will serve 12 @ 2 cups per person. (3 pots needed) 
Á Brats/smoked links- figure about 1.5 per person. (about 60 brats + 5 dozen buns) 
Á 10 lbs. of dry pasta for 40 people. 
Á 10 lbs. potatoes for mashed potatoes for 40 people. 
Á 3-4 heads of lettuce plus other vegetables for a green salad. 

Building Fund Update:  

Apr 23, 2017 Funds Received $143,381.98  Apr 23, 2017 Funds Committed $204,156.49 

Jun 30, 2017 Goal $125,000.00  Dec 31, 2017 Goal   $200,000.00 
 + $  18,391.98 + $     4,156.49 

mailto:tolsen66@gmail.com


 

The Moms On a Mission (M.O.M.s) bible study group  concluded its Spring Session on 
Wednesday, April 26th.  God blessed our session with an average of 26 mothers and 30 children 
in attendance each week.  Our Fall Session will begin September 13, 2017.  A summer park 
ǇƭŀȅŘŀǘŜ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜŘ ǎƻƻƴΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ tŜŀŎŜ aŜƴΩǎ {ƻŦǘōŀƭƭ ¢ŜŀƳ ŦƻǊ 
donating the proceeds from their Easter Breakfast to our group.  The donations will help us 
continue to fund the childcare portion of our bible study.  To God be the Glory!   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

St. PaulΩs 2nd Missionary Journey & The Best of Greece 
 
Hosted by: Prof. Adie Harstad & Dr. William Kessel 
May 13-23, 2018 

Dear Friends: 

This may be one of the most remarkable tours you will ever consider.  Visualize the breadth and depth of your 
upcoming experience. 

The Eastern Mediterranean gave birth to great civilizations.  You will be able to walk among the ruins of the 
ancient Greeks and Romans. 

Greece and Turkey were ground zero for the earliest Christian mission work.  Visit numerous biblical sites 
where St. Paul άlabored in the Lordέ after he entered Greece from Turkey.  Gain great theological 
understanding as well as an appreciation of the political, economic and cultural context. 

After the time of the Apostles, Christian churches developed locally.  Explore three early Christian churches 
and monasteries to understand the joy, commitment and challenges of these early believers. 

Imprint in your mind and memory the stunning geography of mountains and lowlands, islands and seas, cities 
and villages, relics and people.  Sample modern life in this part of the world. 

Please join us for this exhilarating and elevating experience in Greece as you travel with like-minded travelers 
on a common spiritual journey into a new dimension of understanding. 

Please contact Prof. Adie Harstad for more information. aharstad@blc.edu; cell: 507-351-9333 

Just a reminder  ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǘƛƻƴ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƻŦ ǳǎƛƴƎ άŜƭŜŎǘǊƻƴƛŎ ƎƛǾƛƴƎέ ŦƻǊ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ 
your regular church offerings or special fund offerings. Contributions can be 
debited automatically from your checking or savings account or processed using 
your credit (Peace is charged a percentage) or debit card. The electronic giving 
program offers convenience for you and much needed donation consistency for 
our congregation. 

If you are currently giving on a weekly basis, you will no longer need to write out 52 checks a year or prepare 
52 envelopes. And, when travel, illness or other circumstances prevent you from attending services, this 
program will allow your weekly offerings to continue in an uninterrupted basis. 

If you think you might be interested, please contact either Chris Harstad (507-351-9988) or Elizabeth Harstad 
(507-382-3743).  It is now possible for you to set it up yourself by going to our website, 
www.peacemankato.comΣ ŎƭƛŎƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ άDƛǾŜ ƴƻǿέ ōƻȄ ŀƴŘ ǇǳǘǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΦ  ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŎƘƻƻǎŜ 
how often you donate (weekly, monthly, certain date(s), etc.). 

Are you unable to care for your feet?   Your church home is offering a service to 
help you care for your feet and toenails.  By appointment, a registered nurse, using 
sanitary equipment, will soak and wash your feet, trim toenails, and finish with a 
lotion foot massage.  If the nurse feels further medical attention is needed, she may 
suggest an appointment with your health care provider.  This service is free; however, 
donations will be accepted to go to a church cause.  For more information, or to set 
up an appointment, please call Amy Jo Reiner at 507-340-2061. 

mailto:aharstad@blc.edu


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Serving the month of March: 
Altar/Communion preparation  

14th Mike Madson & Emily Peters 

28th Kristen Hermanson & Annie Williams 

Communion Assistants 
 8:30am 10:45am 

14th   Eric Woller Doyle Holbird 

28th Larry Wentzlaff Nick Hauman 

Ushers 

 8:30am 10:45am 

7th  
Mike Oliver 
Bob Paulsen 

Al Clennon 
Terry Field 

14th   
Rob Paulsen 
Tim Paulsen 

Adie Harstad 
Chris Harstad 

21st 
Pete Schuch 
Tom Schulz 

Derek Harstad 
Nick Hauman 

28th  
John Tetzloff 
Eric Theiste 

Ron Lorensberg 
Derick Lyngholm 

Counters 
1st Sunday: Norman Madson & Todd Olsen  
2nd Sunday: Jon Stadler & Brad Wosmek 
3rd Sunday: Brian Koch & Chris Harstad  
4th Sunday: Amanda Hauman & Brian Koch 

5th Sunday: Ernie Geistfeld & Karen Wold  

 

 
 
 

Isaac Hinkel 5/02  10 years old 
Elijah Olsen 5/02  5 years old 
Katelyn Novak 5/03  5 years old 
Sam Merritt 5/04  15 years old 
Gage Ohotto 5/05  14 years old 
Judah DeWitt 5/11  6 years old 
Corbin Ohotto 5/11  13 years old 
Morgan Paulsen 5/17  13 years old 
Renee Geving 5/18  13 years old 
Mara Hartung 5/19  3 years old 
Caleb Hartwig 5/26  9 years old 
Oliver Harding 5/30  10 years old 
 

Also ɀ Jessie Fries, Aaron Merritt,  
Daniel Mundahl, Becky Novak, Caitlin Heyer, 

Emily Cook, Greg Vandermause,  
Warren Kassuelke, Samantha Ely, Dana Gates, 
Harvey Loe, Becky Schmeling, Ciara Beitlich, 

Micah Wiley, Malia Wiley 

May the Lord bless you, 
today and always. 

Happy 
Birthday!  

  Anniversaries:   
 

Phil & Becky Novak 5/03/08  9 years 
Brian & Jami DeVos 5/05/07  10 years 
Tom & Connie Schulz 5/13/78  39 years 
Tim & Annette Schmeling 5/22/ 99 18 years 
Greg & Sara Traylor 5/22/04  13 years 
Paul & Lynnea Bunkowske 5/2 5/1 3 4 years 
Ben & Haley Lundsten 5/28/11  6 years 
Benjamin & Janeen Schultz 5/30/14  3 years 
 

Congratulations!  
May the Lord continue to bless you  

and may your Christian marriage serve as an 
inspiration to others. 

To watch our services live, go to: 
www.peacemankato.com/livestreaming 
or our Facebook page.  The service will 
start automatically when it is live 
(8:30AM).  

For recorded services, go to 
www.vimeo.com/peacemankato and you 
can choose which service you wish to 
watch.  We are currently only streaming 
and recording during the 8:30 service. 

 

The following was taken from  
óMartin Lutherôs Little Instruction Bookô: 

UNSEALING THE LETTER 

òThe New Testament is nothing but a 

revelation of the Old Testament, as if one 

were in possession of a sealed letter and 

then later on opened it.ó  

®            ®            ® 

Did you lose a key???  A key 
was found Wednesday evening, 
March 22, during the Lenten 
meal.  It is waiting for you in the 
office. 

http://www.peacemankato.com/livestreaming
http://www.vimeo.com/peacemankato


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*ÅÓÕÓȭ ,ÁÍÂÓ ÁÔ Peace Preschool hosted our Annual Open House on March 28th and we thank so many 
who came to help.  We had many families attend.  We have approximately 47 children who will be 
attending our preschool next year.  We thank God for his grace and to many old and young for all their 
hard work.   

Many thanks to Pastor and Katie Hartwig, Rebecca and Lydia; to Pastor and Mrs. Larry Wenzlaff, to 
Jeannie Lorensberg, Michelle Weiderich, Elisa and James Londgren, Marilyn Paulsen, March and Kris 
Flygare, Betty Shively, Rachel and John Moldstad.  Special thanks to Kristen Lukasek for face-painting, 
and to Gracen, Nathaniel and Philip.  We especially thank Karen Wold for taking care of our registration 
fees.  The science experiments by Pastor and Mrs. Stephanie Wentzlaff were a great hit!  We thank-you 
all!! 

Mr. Joe Holtmeier , who offered the excavation 
work for our new addition, was on hand to talk to 
the children about his work of removing the 
ȬÓÑÕÉÓÈÙ ÄÉÒÔȭ ÁÎÄ ÒÅÐÌÁÃÉÎÇ ÉÔ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ȬÈÁÒÄ ÄÉÒÔȭȢ  
He talked about his safety helmet, gloves, vest and 
shoes and the importance of keeping everyone 
safe on the building site.  He especially talked to 
the children about using what God has given him 
and his family to serve God in his kingdom.  He 
gave everyone who wished, a ride in his excavator.  
It was a day to remember as well as a life lesson for 
the children to remember. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

That same week, -ÉÃÈÁÅÌÁȟ ÆÒÏÍ 4ÏÐÐÅÒȭÓ 0ÉÚÚÁ came and 
demonstrated how to make a pizza for the children.  She read 
pizza stories and let the children work and play with real pizza 
crust dough.  Then she treated us all to fresh, hot pizza!  
3ÏÍÅÏÎÅ ÁÓËÅÄȟ Ȱ(Ï× ÍÕÃÈ ÄÏÅÓ 4ÏÐÐÅÒȭÓ ÃÈÁÒÇÅ ÔÏ ÄÏ 
ÔÈÉÓȩȱ  )Ô ×ÁÓ ÈÅÒ ÄÏÎÁÔÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÏÕÒ ÐÒÅÓÃÈÏÏÌȢ  Ask for 
-ÉÃÈÁÅÌÁ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕÒ 4ÏÐÐÅÒȭÓ 0ÉÚÚÁ ÎÅÅÄÓ ÁÔ σψφ-8282! 

If you would like to donate to our preschool in any way, please call Joslyn at 385-7752.  And as for your 
Christ-centered preschool needs, please call us.  Your children will learn, know and continue to trust 
that Jesus IS their Savior from sin, through Bible Stories as well as prayers and hymns which continually 
keep Jesus in their hearts. 
 



 

 

New Member and Navigator Dinner  

On Saturday, April 8 th, a progressive dinner was held progressively at the 
Wosmekȭs, the WiederhoeftȭÓ ÁÎÄ $Å×ÉÔÔȭÓȢ  So, what are Navigators?  The 
ȰÎÁÖÉÇÁÔÏÒÓȱ ÓÈÏ× ÎÅ× members around and show them Christian friendship 
and love.  The masthead Scripture for the program is 1st John 4:10-11.  

This is love, not that we have loved God but that He loved us and sent His Son to be the 
propitiation for ou r sins.  Beloved, if God so loved us, we also ought to love one another. 

The aim of the navigator is to especially show friendship and Christian love to new members and to 
further acquaint them with the church and its programs.  Each navigator is assigned several new 
members as their special responsibility, and, motivated by Christian love, help new people experience the 
ÒÅÁÌ ÌÏÖÅ ÁÎÄ ÆÅÌÌÏ×ÓÈÉÐ ɉËÏÉÎÏÎÉÁɊ ÏÆ #ÈÒÉÓÔȭÓ #ÈÕÒÃÈȢ 

 
 

 

 



 

Thank you to those who came to help clean on A pril 8 th! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Softball Umpires needed:  
Mt. Olive Lutheran Grade School sponsors a grade school co-ed softball tournament on Tuesday, 
May 16 at Caswell Park.  Games begin at 9:00, so umps will need to report by 8:45.  The 
tournament usually gets done around 3:30.  We are looking for volunteers (or paid individuals) 

for umping.  Umps do not need to worry about balls and strikes, since they just call the bases.  Each batter 
gets 4 pitches to attempt to get a hit. Batters may still strike out.  Umps will need to know the basic 
softball rules. If you are able to help out on this day ( all day or partial ), please contact Mr. Zibrowski by 
calling the school office at 345-7927 or emailing Mr. Zibrowski at  mrz@mtolivelutheran.org. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Volunteers are the reason that New 2 You Family Thrift is able to make 
quarterly donations for Christian Education  to MVL and New 2 You 
association churches  (we are one of five churches) . 

Volunteers can be anyone high school age and older.  Normal Volunteer time 
slots are 9:00am-1:00pm & 1:00-5:00pm weekdays, 5:00-7:00pm Mondays 
and Saturdays 10:00am-12:30pm & 12:30-3:00pm (other times can be 
arranged).  You can volunteer once or twice a month or weekly if you wish!  If 
you are able to volunteer, please either stop by the store at 1838 Commerce 
Drive or call them at 385-1455.  The New 2 You Board of Directors and the store 
staff thank you!  

Also, remember that donating items to the store and shopping 
at New 2 You are additional ways that you can help support 
New 2 You's donations for Christian Education.  
 

Group Co-Leaders 

Group 5  needs a co-leader.  If you are in Group 5 please prayerfully 
consider volunteering for this position.  Please contact Tammy Kammerer, 
Social Group Coordinator, Peace Lutheran Church at cell 507-381-7813 or 
tkam71@gmail.com with any questions or to volunteer.  Thank you! 
 


